
To:　　　　Mr. Marc A. White

From:　　Mr. Paul Welch

Date: February12・,:整

Re:　　Proposed Rult 17a-讃薫
I reviewed優しe file of comments of the proposed rule change

at Mr. Block,s offlce at the Securities and Exchange CommisBion on

February 10, 1964. Mr. Block stated血e purpose ofthe rule was merely

to establish a uniform reporting procedure by which the Commission

WOuld be kept advised of what changes the exchanges were plarming to put

into effect.

The file consisted of letters from thirteen exchanges and all of

them were in favor of the rule or offered no objections with the exception

Of the New York Stock圏xchange. Several of the exchanges, Boston,

Cincinnati amd Pa.cific Coast, requeSted a two week provision instead of

the three weeks. Several others stated that they were a.1ready submitting

their changes to the Commission in advance a日is∴required by this new r血e.

The New York Stock ExchaLnge felt that the proposed rule wag not

the best way to deal with the problem if the Commlssion wiβhed to encourage

Self-regulation. It also claimed that Section 17 of the 1934 Act did not give
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the Commis8ion authority to request these rules, Citing Sectionら(c).

However, the BoaLrd of Govemors voted not t° OPPOSe the proposed rule

as they felt it would promote a favorable res血t. Additionally, the Board

haB adopted its own r血e giving e鮎ect to the new procedure8.

The Midwest Stock Exchange felt, uPOn Preliminary examination,

it was unnecessary and undesi富able・ However, afteri reViewing the

Commissionls coveri血g letter in which the CommiBSion gtated it waB nOt

Seeking authority to approve or diBaPPrOVe eXChange rule8, the Executive

Committee approved it.
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